Gleaner - 1988-10-19

## ns and

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements

BORN

CRAIG - Raymond and Karen are proud to announce the birth of Kelsey Ann, on September 14, 1988, a grand-daughter for Gordon and Marilyn Stacey and Mrs. Olive Craig and great grand-daughter for Mr. and Mrs. Horace Collyer.

LANGEVIN - Réjean and Linda are happy to announce the birth their first child, François, born October 3, 1988 at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, weighing 10lbs. 1/2 oz. Proud grandparents are Henri and Fernande Latreille and Lucien and Jeanne d'Arc Langevin.

TAYLOR - MILLER -Steve and Cheryl are pleased to announce the safe arrival of their first child on September 18, 1988, Denni-Rae Mary-Louise, weighing 7 lbs. 5 ozs. Proud grandparents are Harold and Ileen Taylor and Ruby Miller of St-Paul Alberta.

TEMPLETON - Scott and Marnia (Steiner) are pleased to announce the birth of Lauren Marie born September 15th, 1988, weighing 8lbs. I oz., at the Barrie Memo-rial Hospital. A sister for Emily and grand-daughter for Mr. and Mrs. Peter Riordon of Cowansville and Mr. and Mrs. Murray Templeton of Howick.

DIED

HAMILTON, Mildred -Suddenly, in hospital, on 8th Oct Mildred McIntyre, beloved wife of the late Dan Hamilton and dear mother of the late Bill and the late Bob. Funeral service and interment at Keyport, N.J.

DIED

BOYSE, Sherwood Edgerton - At home on Friday, October 14, 1988, in his 88th year. Beloved husband of Anna Campbell, dear father of Robert of Lacolle, father and father-in-law of Norma and James Kazulak of Vermont, father of Winona of Albany, N.Y. and father-in-law of Brian and Paula Boyse of Mobile, Alabama and grandfather of Stacey and Shawn Boyse. Resting at the R. Laplante Funeral Home, Lacolle, Québec. Funeral service was held Tuesday, October 18th, at 2 p.m. from Odelltown Church. Burial at Burtonville Cemetery. In lieu of flowers donations to Odelltown Church Fund c/o Donald Robinson.

SAFFORD, James - At his residence on Tuesday, October 11, 1988. James P. Safford, age 72 years, beloved husband of Lucille Brown, Howick, Quebec. Dear father of Carol and Jeff Lee of Calgary, Patricia and Brian Wagner. Beloved grandfather of Beth, Gregg, Heather and Christine. Brother of Mary, Jean, Helen and the late Gar-rett, Bob, Lewis and Wesley. Funeral service was held at the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home Centre, on Friday, October 14th at 11 a.m.

CARD OF THANKS

Following our 25th anniversary surprise party, we'd like to thank all those who wished us well. It was wonderful to see and hear from so many friends and relati-ves. Thank you.

Don and Jolene Robinson

The family of the late Percy Kilton Jackson of Cookshire wishes to thank the people of this area for expressions of their sympathy and for their donations. The family requests that any dona-tions be sent to the Birch-United Church, ton Birchton, Quebec JOB 1M0, or to the Eaton Cemetery, at the same address. With sincere thanks and appreciation to all, and in particular to Kenneth Vaincourt, Ross and Eula Dunn, and Doctor and Mary Lunn.

Pat and Carl Jackson and family CARD OF THANKS

We wish to express our sincere thanks to all who came and helped to make our Golden Wedding Anniversary such memorable occasion. A very special "Thank you" to Don and Jill and our grandchildren, Brent and Serena who organized it and did a tremendous job. Special thanks also for the many beautiful cards, gifts, calls, visits and good wishes which are much appreciated. We shall cherish and remember this happy occasion for a long time.

Harold and Muriel Frier

To all who visited me and sent flowers and cards while I was a patient at the Montreal General Hospital. Everything was very much appreciated. I wish to thank the doctors and nurses for the excellent care that I received while a patient there,

Alister Somerville

wish to thank everyone who came to our 50th Anniversary as well as those of you who presented us with gifts and cards. All was much appreciated.

**Hugh and Charlotte** 

McAdam

Brown's Malcolm daughters would like to express their thanks to all those who remembered Dad's 100th Birthday on October 5th. Especially to the staff and patients of the Florence Groulx Inc. Nursing Home. They really created a party atmosphere with a handmade crown, balloons, cakes, poems and a beautiful handmade gift. It was a most memorable occasion for all.

Ann and Jean

The family of the late Raymond O'Neil express their deep appreciation to relatives and friends for masses, flowers and the kindness shown to them at the time of his death. A special thanks you to Father H. Hamelin, also Mrs. Diane Pratt, Miss Susan Davies and the staff of the Garden City Residence nursing home and the members of The Royal Canadian Legion, Br. 81 who acted as pall-bearers.

I would like to thank Dr. Hebert, Dr. Lemieux the Barrie and also Memorial Hospital Staff on the 3rd floor, for the good care I received while a patient there.

Mrs. Doreen Douglas

Through July 18 to September 15 your cards, visits, gifts and telephone calls made my days so very much happier at The Montreal General and Montreal Convalescence Hospital Centre. Thank you, dear friends, relatives and neighborurs. Velma Dunn

## NATIVE SON

celebrates

SILVER ANNIVERSARY to PRIESTHOOD

The Hersey and Murphy families invite relatives and friends to a get together at the Huntingdon Legion.

SUNDAY, OCT. 23, 2 to 4 p.m.

FATHER JIM MURPHY

The Family of

Ken and Vi Sutton

invite you to attend an OPEN HOUSE

to celebrate their

50th Anniversary at the home of George and Theima Robb 2484 Rte 138, Huntingdon

2 to 4 p.m. and 7 to 9 p.m. SATURDAY, OCT. 29 BEST WISHES ONLY